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Re: S.B. No. 1331 Relating to Payments by the State 

I. OVERVIEW OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION 

The intent of this measure is to require the State to issue all payments that recur 
more than once per year to be made by direct deposit electronic funds transfer or 
debit card issued under the Hawaii electronic benefit transfer system no later than 
July 1, 2015. 

Section 2 of the bill requires Worker's Compensation payments paid by the State to 
be made by means of a debit card or direct deposit by July 1, 2015. 

The Department supports the intent of this measure that will result in faster benefit 
payments to claimants, reduction in the number of checks lost or stolen , and 
reduction in the number of calls to the Department's Administrative Services Office 
inquiring about the status of checks. 
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RELATING TO PAYMENTS BY THE STATE 

LATE 
DI .. H.SeIo.I -

Chai rs Chun Oakland, Wakai, Hee and members of the Committees, thank you for the 

opportuni ty to testi fy on S.B. 133 1. 

The Department of Accounting and General Serv ices (OAGS) supports the intent of S.B. 

1331 , however, based on the fo llowing, we respectfully request that thi s measure be held. Our 

testimony onl y addresses the proposed changes to Section 40-53, Hawai i Revised Statutes, wh ich 

relates to payroll payments made to state employees. 

The current payro ll system is over fo rty years old and requires a significant amount of 

time and resources to make modifications to it. We currentl y have a direct deposit process that 

enables the majority of employees to have their pay checks directly deposited to des ignated 
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S6 1331 RELATING TO PAYMENTS BY THE STATE. 

Requires the State to issue all payments that recur more than once per 
year by means of a direct deposit electronic funds transfer or debit card 
issued under the Hawaii electronic benefit transfer system no later than 
July 1, 2015. 

Department's Position: 
The Department of Education supports the intent of S.B. 1331, that would require certain state 
programs to provide payments by means of a debit card or by electronic funds transfer. Our 
testimony will only address the proposed change to Section 40-53, Salary and Pension 
payments , which relates to payroll payments made to state employees. 

The current payroll system is over forty years old and requires a significant amount of time and 
resources to make modifications to it. We currently have a direct deposit process that enables 
the majority of employees to have their pay checks directly deposited to designated f inancial 
institutions . The state is currently in the process of procuring a new Enterprise Resource 
Planning (ERP) system that would replace the state's current human resource , payroll and 
financial systems. New ERP systems are designed to include various payment methods such 
as check, debit or pay card , and electronic funds transfer. We believe that the state's limited 
resources should be directed to the procurement , development and implementation of the new 
ERP system and therefore we recommend that S.B. 1331 be held. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this matter . 


